
 

 

 

Provider Bulletin 
 

Provider Information and Data Updates 

 

This is a friendly reminder that Peach State Health Plan follows the Georgia 
Department of Community Health’s policy around accurate provider information 
and data.  According to DCH guidelines, it is the responsibility of all providers 
(including delegated) to maintain their information and data accuracy.  This 
information should be maintained through the GAMMIS website. 
 

Claims received by Peach State Health Plan require the provider NPI number.  All 
NPI & Medicaid numbers received must be reported to GAMMIS.  Claims 
submitted by providers with non-credentialed NPI numbers will be denied.  Those 
providers that are not currently credentialed with GAMMIS can become 
credentialed by visiting http://mmis.georgia.gov. 

 

If you have any questions about the above-mentioned information, please refer 
to the Ordering, Prescribing or Referring Requirement Claim Submission Guide 
(OPR-Claim-Submission-Guide.pdf), or you can reach out to our Customer Service 
team at 1-866-874-0633. 
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